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Ms Rose Conway Walsh, TD  
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
 
22nd September 2023  
 
 
PQ 39037/23*To ask the Minister for Health the annual public private partnership 
payment cost associated with primary care centres since 2011; and if he will make a 
statement on the matter. -Rose Conway-Walsh 
  
Dear Deputy Conway Walsh,  
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 
of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health 
for response. 
 
To date 14 PCCs have been delivered using a public private partnership (PPP) model 
which was approved by the HSE Directorate in March 2016, as part of a wider 
government PPP initiative.   
 
Payments for the 14 Primary Care Centres (PCCs) delivered through Public Private 
Partnership (PPP) commenced in 2017 when the first PCCs were handed over. 
 
Each year costs are amended to reflect changes in the Consumer Price Index (CPI).   
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
Payments made to date are as follows: 
 

Year Amount Paid to PPP Co. 
(inc. VAT) 

2017 €126,288.43 

2018 €8,210,270.54 

2019 €13,689,686.37 

2020 €14,310,079.50 

2021 €13,609,689.93 

2022 €16,916,244.55 

2023 to date  €12,501,113.06 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
_____________________ 
Paul de Freine 
National Director 
Capital & Estates 
 

 


